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September 2, 2020

To all students

Trustee (Education and Student Affairs),
Vice President

[14th Report] <IMPORTANT>Notice on New Coronavirus Infectious Disease

We have been providing notifications from 1st report to 13th report regarding the response
to new coronavirus infectious diseases (COVID-19). During the summer holidays, please make
every effort to prevent infection, including private meetings. Each person should act
responsibly, keeping in mind new |ifestyles such as thorough hand washing, wearing a mask
while paying attention to heat stroke, and social distance or physical distance

In preparation for face-to—face classes from the third quarter, we will notify you of related
matters as follows, so please check the contents.More details on the third quarter classes

will be announced at a later date

(1) In attending the third quarter classes
Course registration
@Undergraduate students : From September 14* to September 16 (Changed)
@Graduate students : From October 1% to October 18
Since face-to-face classes will be the main from third quarter, please return to your

“commuting address” by September 17, two weeks before the start of classes, as far as
possible, regardless of whether or not you have been staying in endemic areas

After September 17, all students should strive for health management such as
temperature measurement, record the attached “Health and Activity Record Sheet”, and

make it available for submission when requested. We may ask you to submit when an
infection is discovered.

(2) Moving to endemic areas outside the prefecture (Not including transit points)

As notified in the 13th report, during the summer holidays, we request refraining
from nonessential and no urgent travel to endemic areas
*Endemic Areas : Specifically, as of 12:00 on August 31, there are 11 prefectures of
Hokkaido, Saitama, Chiba, Tokyo, Kanagawa, Aichi, Kyoto, Osaka, Hyogo, Fukuoka, and
Okinawa. Please note that Ishikawa Prefecture is also an endemic area, so care must be
taken when moving out of the prefecture. For the time being, we will post the transition
of infected persons by prefecture on the website (Kanazawa University' s Guideline to
Prevent the Spread of Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19)) of the university and
update it around 12:00 on the first weekday of every week

(Continued in next section)



(3)

(4)

(5)

Moving overseas

There is no change from the 13th report. Moving overseas is prohibited in principle,
unless permission is obtained from the dean or graduate school dean through the
affiliated student affairs section

*Qverseas : Currently, according to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs Safety
Information, The whole world is set to Infectious Disease Hazard of Level 2. In
addition, most countries are set to Infectious Disease Hazard of Level 3
(Recommendations for travel cancellation).

Report of infection
If you undergo a PCR test, becoming a high-risk contact person, confirmed to be

infected or have become a disease carrier with no symptom, please contact your

affiliated student affairs section immediately so that we will instruct you what to do
next separately. (Please check the contact information in advance.) We will respond

on the spot if necessary.
*Emergency contact during holidays/night: Kakuma Central Monitoring Room
(Tel: 076-264-6295)

Club activities

Club activities are permitted with the utmost consideration to prevent the spread of
infection, but activities that cannot avoid crowding are prohibited in principle
(Some may be permitted depending on the situation.)
Also, university-sponsored or co-sponsored events, participation in competitions or
concerts will be canceled or postponed in principle. (However, some may be permitted
depending on the situation)
The training room will be closed and training camps without games or concerts are
prohibited.

Message from Health Service Center|

In situations where people have to keep a physical distance to prevent infection, it
is difficult to establish a connection with them. That's why it's important to connect
with someone in some way.

In the Student Counseling Room of the Health Service Center, you can consult with a
certified psychologist about various worries and problems in your student |ife

The consultation room is confidential, so if you get stuck alone, please contact the
consultation room by phone or email.

(TEL: 076-264-5255, E-mail: hokekan@kenroku. kanazawa-u. ac. jp)

Also, please refer to the consultation for details on the website "&Z& CIRELF4E
EFDRHIC FnDlFE-L”

Health Service Center, Student Counseling Room
http://hsc. w3. kanazawa-u. ac. jp/student—counseling/




"E0nDIFE-L”
http://www. adm. kanazawa—

u. ac. jp/ad_gakusei/soudan/kiitsukemasshi_2020/health/index. html

*Reference: The University’ s Response to Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19)
Kanazawa University top — Information of Latest Schedule —
@ [(HE2OF VA ILABELEIENDXE.Response to the Covid-19]

https://www. adm. kanazawa-u. ac. jp/ad_gakusei/student/kyomu/covid-19. html

Contact
Student Affairs Division, General Affairs

Section
Tel: +81-76-264-5156
E-mail: stsomu@adm. kanazawa-u. ac. jp




